Snow missing for annual
memorial snowshoe race

By Kathryn Reed

Snowshoe events in February at Lake Tahoe are a no-brainer.
Except for this year.

Fresh Tracks — the Eric Nageotte Memorial 5K Snowshoe Race
could actually be a running event. That would seem appropriate
considering the Tahoe Mountain Milers puts on the annual
fundraiser. Instead, the race part of today’s event has been
canceled because Camp Richardson has no snow to groom trails.

“A few years ago we had a similar situation and went ahead and
snowshoed through mud. It was horrible and I didn’t want to do
it again,” Carol Nageotte said. “People can go out and play
and do their own course, 1in their own groups .. run around
wherever snow is.”

Eric Nageotte
graduated from
South Tahoe
High School in
2004 .
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This event is in its 13th year. When Eric Nageotte died in
September 2004 the event was renamed to honor him and raise
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money for a scholarhip fund for members of the Heavenly Ski
Foundation freestyle team.

Nageotte was an aspiring freestyle skier with dreams of making
the U.S. Ski Team. His two buddies have — Sho Kashima and Jay
Panther.

“I feel like we’'re living vicariously through Jay and Sho. It
makes us proud,” Nageotte said. “It’s not hard to watch them.
It gives us joy to see them do so well.”

(Kashima, though, is sidelined having had knee surgery last
week on the knee he didn’t hurt a year ago. And Panther is out
recovering from a concussion.)

Eric Nageotte was training in New Zealand when the fatal ski
accident occurred. The trip was his present after graduating
the previous June from South Tahoe High School.

At his memorial his four parents — Ron and Carol Nageotte, and
Toni and John Lowe — started the memorial scholarship fund as
a way for people to make donations instead of buying flowers
for the funeral service.

The snowshoe race is now the main fundraiser for the
scholarship that helps up and coming skiers train. (Carol and
Ron Nageotte are longtime members of the running club.) Eric
participated in a few of the Tahoe Mountain Miler events, but
it was bouncing through a field of moguls where he felt most
at home.

Eric Nageotte
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Much of the money raised goes for the young skiers’ gymnastics
training.

“It’s pretty expensive to have a kid on the team,” Ron
Nageotte said.

Carol Nageotte added, “We’re supporting the kids whether they
knew Eric or not. It’'s a sport Eric loved. It’'s one way to
give back to the community.”

As for the event today, Camp Rich has donated the food.
Mountain Miler volunteers will be barbecuing sausages and hot
dogs, plus there will be vegetarian chili, starting about
noon. That’s all free for anyone who shows up to play. Sweat
shirts are for sale. Donations to the scholarship fund are
welcome.

For more information, go online.
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